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UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

DOCKET NO, 50.443

ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT AND FINDING OF

MEACT

L4

The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (the Commiss’on) s considering
‘ssuance of an amendment to Facility Cperating License No. NPF-86 ‘ssued to
the Mublic Service Company of Hew Hampshire (PSNH, the 1¢censee) for operation

of the Seabrook Statfon located in Rockingham County, New Hampshire,

ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT

ldentification of Proposed Action:

The proposed amendment would change the license to transfer partial
ownership of Seabrook Statfon from PSNH to North Atlantic Energy Corporation
(NAEC), & whoily~owned subsidfary of Northeast Utilities (NU).

The proposed action 's n accordance with the licensee's application for
amendment dated November 13, 1%90, as supplemented by letters dated January 14,

1991, and August 28, 1991,
The Need for the Proposed Action:

The licemsee, PSNH, proposes to transfer its ownership share of Seabrook
Station to Nlif&' The transfer to NAEC 15 required to reflect the pending
merger of PSNH and NU. This actfon would transfer only the ownership-interest of
PSNH to NAEC. In a separate application, 't was requested that the authority

to operate Seabroo be transferred from PSNH to a separate subsidiagy of
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environmental effects that woulc action, any

alternatives with equal or greater en ‘mpacts need not be evaluated

The principal alternative would ¢ requested amendment,

would not reduce enviroumental ‘mpacts pla peration

Alternative of Resources:

. v

This actlles does not ‘nvol use ; esourcges not previously

considered in the Final Environmenta]l Stat or the Seabrook Station,




Aggngf;g and P!r;gms ggn;u1t!g;

The NRC staff reviewed the licensee's reauest and consulted with the
Department of Justice regarding an anti-trust review,

FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACTY

The Commissfon has determined not to prepare an environmental ‘mpact
statement for the proposed license amendment,

Based upon the foregoing environmental assessment, we conclude that the
proposed action will not have a significant effect on the quality of the human
environment,

The Notice of Co iideration of lssuance of Amendment to Facility Operating
License and Proposed No Significant Mazards Consideration Determination and
Opportunity for Hearing in connection with this action was published in the
FEDERAL REGISTER on Feb ry 28, 1991 (56 FR 8373). A petition for leave to
fntervene, which was filed following this notice, was denied by the Atomic
Safety and Licensing Board, The Commission's affirmance of that denial became
fina) agency action on November 15, 1991,

For fuither detatls with respect to this action, see the application for
amendment dated November 13, 1990, as supplemented by letters dated January 14,
1991, and August 28, 1991, which is available for public inspection at the
Commission's Public Document Rcom, The Gelman Building, Lower Level, 2120 L

Street, N, N..\Uoshﬂngton D.C. 20555, and at the local public document room,

located at Elltor Public Library, 47 Front Street Ex , New Hampshire 03833,
Dated at Rockville, Maryland, this ;l / «,Aay S 1992,
FOR THE nwUCLEAR REGOLATORY ISSION

byl R B, A

ualter R. Butler, Director
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